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2nd SU Exec Meeting 2010 - PASSED

2nd SU Exec Meeting – 31.08.10

1. Buisness

1.1.
Attendees

Rachel Meadows (RM)
Luke Turner (LT)
Helena Thelin-Johansson (HTJ)
Dave Hobden (DHob)
Priyesh Karia (PK)
Sneha Mehta (SM)
David Holland (DHol)
Daniel Trotman (DT)
Dean Ella (DE)
Ayoma Ratnappuli (AR)
Roberto Tamsanguan (RT)
Andrew Deans (AD)
Harriet Dewhurst (HD)
Juliet Davidson (JD)
Yasmin Alfallouji (YA)
Catherine Leng (CL)
Saam Idelji-Tehrani (SI)
Chris Raby (CR)
Ibrahim Akinpelu (IA)
Ray Sacks (RS)
Katie Jones (KJ)
Naim Slim (NS)
1.2.
Apologies

Rebecca Puddifoot

Peter Collet

Ashley Mehmi

Lucy Harris
1.3.
Minutes of previous meeting

1.3.1 PASSED

1.4. Matters arising

1.4.1 LT to give the library staff involved AD’s email address
AD has been in touch with Chris Coneely and the Alumni.
1.4.2 LT/RS to organize meeting with Socs to discuss the logistics and planning of Freshers’ Fayre

Needs to be done ASAP – check progress at next meeting

1.4.3 Top 4 to arrange a meeting with Events ASAP
Completed

1.4.4 RM to email the executive the dates listed above

Completed

1.4.5 LT to email BMI year rep and find out what her plans are

Completed

1.4.6 Top 4 to check the constitution to see what information there is regarding club nights

Completed

1.5. Reports


1.5.1
President’s Report

PASSED


1.5.2
VP (Finance and Student Activities)’s Report 

RS added he helped sort out the minibus following the recent accident in it, he attended the Sharp meeting and had a brief meeting with SIT and James Green regarding speakers. 

PASSED


1.5.3
VP (Education and Welfare)’s Report

PASSED


1.5.4
General Secretary’s Report

PASSED


1.5.5
Charities Officer’s Report

PASSED


1.5.6
Equality and Diversity Officer’s Report

Have you heard from NUS about exec training? Not yet, still waiting to hear from Chris.

PASSED


1.5.7
Environment and Ethics Officer’s Report

What is the Allotment program? It is a society at George’s and the previous president asked that we ensure it is carried on this year.

PASSED


1.5.8
Events Officer’s Report

It was clarified that we can’t buy alcohol from anywhere else other than NUSSL as we are part of the NUS, and they stipulate where we can purchase alcohol from. 

PASSED



1.5.9
Heritage Officer’s Report

AD added that they have received a message from Jack regarding some things he discovered which are heritage related. 

What pubs are we going to for WW8? We haven’t decided yet, but were are waiting until we have met up with the previous Heritage officers.

PASSED


1.5.10
Media Officer’s Report

DHol added that they have spoken to the AV guys regarding displaying the Freshers’ Calender on the projection screens in the MHLT and Monckton LT, but they have been shut down for security reasons so they are trying to see if they can get the calendar to go up on the TV screens that currently display the timetables for the rooms.

Can we use the TV screens in the Bar for Freshers’ Fayre? It is possible but we are still waiting on an IP address to be set up for the box that controls them. If that is done in time then it is a possibility. 

PASSED

ACTION POINT: RM to coordinate a meeting for Communications zone


1.5.11 Technical Officer’s Report

SIT added that they were hoping to buy new speakers now and just rent some in the meantime for Freshers’ rather than pay out for repairs. 

PASSED


1.5.12 Sports Officer’s Report

CR added that they have set up their email account, had a successful meeting with Mike Boland from the RLSC and have been in touch with captains about shifting matches. 

PASSED


1.5.13 Societies Officer’s Report

Rather than trying to send out an email to all individual clubs and societies it was decided that it would be better to send out an email to the whole student body regarding requesting a stall at  Freshers’ Fayre to avoid missing anyone out. 

When will the music room cards be renewed and how do we access the room in the meantime? Luke will grant access but everyone needs to be informed.

ACTION POINT: Societies officers to sort out the renewal of music room cards  

PASSED

1.6. AOB


1.6.1 RAG


1.6.2 SU Website

2.
Green Impact award and Go Green Week

It will cost £250 for 1st year, £125 for second and £80 for subsequent years. If we sign up we get a work book and can apply for the awards (due in 17th December this year!). All entrants will be awarded one of four qualifications: Working Towards Accreditation; Bronze Standard; Silver Standard; Gold Standard. To get the Bronze, a union must answer all twenty-four Bronze essential criteria as either a ‘1’ or a ‘n/a’ if applicable. If a Union marks any of the twenty-four essential criteria as a ‘0’, or leaves any of them blank, it will be qualified as Working Towards Accreditation. Our aim for this year is to work towards the bronze award, and will be something our successors can follow up on. 

Why should we apply for this award? What will it bring to the university?

Most of the things on the list we should be attempting to do anyway and it will be nice to get some recognition for it. It is recognised by NUS and it might look bad if we other universities all apply for it and we don’t. 

Who checks that we have met the criteria?

When we make the application we have to submit certain documents, but we don’t think that people come round and actually check.

Go Green Week is likely to clash with RAG so we should maybe still have one but just not on the official Go Green Week. 

ACTION POINT: JD & YA to discuss Go Green Week with Top 4
3.
Cake Sales

Last year there was a blanket ban on cake sales following complaints for businesses with the SU. We wanted to review the situation this year following a request for a cake sale to raise money for the floods in Pakistan. Points raised regarding the issue:


It is an easy way for some of the societies and community projects to raise funds 


Could they not be held elsewhere other than just on the second floor – maybe in the AHR, outside the library, in the hospital canteen


Could have a day where all clubs and societies hold bake sales in the AHR


Could set aside 5 specific days a year for cake sales and then offer them on a first come first serve basis

ACTION POINT: LT to organise a working group to discuss cake sales

4.
Freshers

4.1 Freshers’ Fayre

An email still needs to be sent out to all students asking for stall requests. Societies officers have tried looking to getting external companies to come to the event but we are just too small for them to agree. RS said that he is to deal with all the external companies while the Socs officers are to just focus on clubs, societies and community projects. The Executive were told that everyone would be expected to help out on the Students’ Union stand handing out NUS cards, Freshers’ Passes and T-shirts. 

4.2 Events


Multicultural Dinner – Societies are going to try and get a variety of foods from different places, not just necessarily curry. Also it was discussed why attendance to the event was so poor last year and was put down to the fact  that lots of people went out on a club night that same evening. Tech officers will also be required for this evening.


Freshers’ Ball – It is all booked, including the coaches. We are going on the Erasmus on the Thames. The freshers’ need to be told that there will not be any cash machines on board so they will need to take enough money with them for the whole evening. Tech officers wanted to know what equipment was on the boat

ACTION POINT: LT to find out what equipment on the boat and let tech know


Sports trials – Sports teams want to know what time the Fresher’s finish lectures on Wednesday 6th October – this can be checked with Polly Goodfellow

5.
A.O.B.

5.1.
RAG

Charities officers showed the rest of the Executive the logo they have designed for RAG and the rugby tops they want to order. Currently they are waiting to receive a computer generated image of their submitted deign, which if they like, will be ordering very soon. LT thought the dragon was ‘very cute’.

The charities officers brought the idea of a Total Wipeout style event for RAG to the exec for opinions. They have quotes from companies ranging from £3000-£6000 to hire the equipment. The event would cater for 200 people and were thinking of getting local businesses to sponsor the event – maybe the Tram if we all went there afterwards for an ‘afterparty’. We could also sell trading space to local companies, sell spectator tickets and maybe try to get local bands to play. To encourage people to go out mashing we thought we could offer free tickets to the event to people that brought back £300 or more. The biggest problem is finding a venue. A suggested date is the 2nd April. Points raised by exec:


Maybe Tooting Bec Athletics track


Need to think about the weather – it is a lot of money if the weather is bad


Need to think carefully about money, breaking even 


Need to think about insurance – does the hire company provide this


If there is a possibility of rain an outside stage is not possible 


Make it into a festival day – instead of RAG ball


Worries that it sounds like a big event, similar to summer ball in the way of expense

Charities officers to look into idea in a bit more detail and come back to exec at a later date.

5.2.
Website

The new SU website is still on its way but it is taking longer than first anticipated. Currently the problem is that everyone can’t use their normal log-in details to access the website until shibboleth has been activated and that won’t be until just before Freshers’ starts. So in the meantime, the company have been asked to create individual log-ins for each club and society so they can edit their webpage ready for the start of Freshers’. There is a chance that the library are going to let us have the SU webpage as the homepage on their computers for a short amount of time just to help with its launch. Eventually it will be possible to use the website for election voting, booking of SU space (such as the music rooms) but this is something that will be developed and added to the website after its launch. It is crucial that we get the basics of it ready for Freshers’. 

6.
Date of next meeting

6.1.
11.09.10
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